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President Lisa N. Tylenda called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Associated Students Government senate 

to order at 1:36 p.m. in the Administration Board Room.   

 
PRESENT   Claudia Armenta [Late: 1:37 p.m.] 

Karen Beltran  

Kian Counce  
Hector Curiel  

Samantha Garcia 

Ricardo Ibarra 

Sarah López  

 

Itzel Moncada 

Andrea Montaño 

Marco Ortega 

Manuel Reyes  

Rodolfo Robles 

Sandra Solano 

VISITORS    Rosanna Lugo, Student Affairs Specialist 

              

ADVISOR    Mr. Sergio A. López 

 

CLERK    Saria Cardoza  

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA  M/S/C (Robles/Montaño) to approve the agenda for Monday, 

November 5, 2012 as submitted. 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES  M/S/C (Counce/Robles) to approve the minutes for the meeting of 
Monday, October 29, 2012 as amended.  Claudia Armenta’s name was 

left out as present. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS None 

 

REPORTS 

 

President President Tylenda reminded the Senate of the following committee 

meetings scheduled in the Administration Board Room for this week: 

 

 The Student Affairs Committee will be meeting today at 3:00 p.m. 

President Tylenda, Senators Armenta and Counce are scheduled to 

attend. 

 There will be a Board Agenda Review Group tomorrow, Tuesday, 

November 6, 2012 at 3:00 p.m.  President Tylenda is scheduled to 

attend. 

 The Admissions & Petitions Committee will be having a hearing 

this Wednesday, November 7, 2012 at 9:00 a.m.  Senators Lopez 

and Solano volunteered to attend. 

 The Academic Senate will be meeting this Wednesday, November 

7, 2012 at 1:30 p.m.  President Tylenda and Secretary Robles will 

be attending. 

 The Technology Planning Committee will meet this Thursday, 

November 8, 2012 at 12 Noon in room 402.  Vice President 
Montaño will be attending. 

UNADOPTED MINUTES 
IMPERIAL VALLEY COLLEGE 

MEETING OF THE ASSOCIATED STUDENTS GOVERNMENT 
FORTY-EIGHTH ASSEMBLY 

Location:  Administration Board Room @ 1:30 p.m. 
Monday, November 5, 2012 
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 The Hall of Fame Committee will be meeting this Thursday, 

November 8, 2012 at 2:00 p.m.  Senator Curiel volunteered to 

attend. 

 

Treasurer Treasurer Moncada attended the Budget Planning Committee meeting 

last Wednesday, October 31, 2012.  FTE’s were discussed and 

emphasized on the importance of the reporting numbers for the college.  

The committee discussed the different scenarios if Prop 30 was to pass 

or not to pass.  The committee also discussed the possibility of going 

away with College Hour in the Fall 2013 to free some time for classes.  

Dean Lopez stated that most community colleges and universities have 

a College Hour and it is a great way for students to congregate for some 

fun activities.  Treasurer Moncada asked Mr. John Lau, Vice President 

for Business Services and Chairman to the Budget Planning 

Committee, to provide a brief presentation to the ASG by mentioning 

his statistics if College Hour was to be removed.  Dean Lopez stated 

that many faculty members like to teach when it is convenient for them 

and not necessarily what the student’s needs are.  He continued by 

saying that there is plenty of classroom space on Fridays and after 2:00 

p.m. and before 7:00 p.m. during the week.  Dean Lopez stated that the 

committee does not have the power to remove College Hour.  He 

thanked Treasurer Moncada for speaking up during the meeting.  

Treasurer Moncada will be meeting with Mr. Lau in order to 

understand IVC’s budget and then informed ASG. 

 

Secretary Secretary Robles attended the Prop 30 Rally held last Friday, 

November 2, 2012 in El Centro.  He stated feeling very confident in 

persuading people to vote in favor of Prop 30.  Board Member, Louis 

Wong and IVC’s Superintendent/President, Dr. Victor M. Jaime 

complimented ASG for being part of the rally.  Dean Lopez and 

President Tylenda thanked everyone who attended the rally. 

 

 Secretary Robles will be emailing all the Club Advisors notifying them 

of the next Cabinet meeting which has been scheduled for this 

Thursday, November 8, 2012 at 12 Noon in the Student Affairs 

Conference Room. 

 

Commissions 

 

Activities Senator Counce stated that the Halloween Carnival held last 

Wednesday, October 31
st
 went well.  She thanked everyone for 

assisting with the event. 

 

Athletics The BBQ Scrimmage held last Thursday, November 1, 2012 outside 

the Gymnasium went well.  Secretary Robles stated that the team work 

was great. 

 

Senator Robles announced the upcoming Sports events this week at 

IVC: 

 
 Men’s Soccer will play tomorrow, Tuesday, November 6, 2012 at 3:00 

p.m. against San Diego Mesa College  
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 Women’s Volleyball will play this Wednesday, November 7, 2012 at 5:00 

p.m. against Southwestern College 

 Men’s Soccer will play on Friday, November 9, 2012 at 3:00 p.m. against 

Cuyamaca College 

 Women’s Soccer will also be playing this Friday at 2:30 p.m. against San 

Diego City College 

 

Let’s support our IVC teams by showing presence at a game!! 

 

Cultural  Senator Reyes will be purchasing items for the Veteran’s Celebration 

this coming Thursday, November 8, 2012.  The College Center will be 

decorated after Wednesday’s Planning meeting, Senators are 

encouraged to assist. 

 

Publicity Senator Garcia stated that the “Shout Out” form needs to be revised.  

The “print head” to the Color Poster Machine still needs to be ordered. 

 

Other Committees 

 

Finance The Finance Committee is yet to decide on another meeting date and 

time.  Treasurer Moncada will first meet with Dean Lopez. 

 

Rules Vice President Montaño has been assigned as the Chair of the Rules 

Committee.  Parliamentarian Ortega will serve as the ex-officio.  The 

next Rules Committee meeting is to be determined. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 

Marketing (Increase Enrollment) Senators were once again asked to submit two questions by this 

Wednesday to Vice President Montaño.  The questions must be on how 

to increase enrollment at the college.  A survey will be conducted soon. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 
Activity Function Forms M/S/C (Montaño/Beltran) to approve the following activity function 

form as submitted: 
 

a. ASL Club – Signing Supper Social on Fri., 11/16/12 by the 
Amphitheater from 11am to 2pm 

 

Fall General Assembly Dean Lopez, President Tylenda, Senators Lopez and Armenta attended 

the Fall General Assembly this past weekend held in Rancho Mirage.  

According to President Tylenda the assembly was very interesting, 

structure and rigid.  Several resolutions were discussed and voted upon 

on.  Dean Lopez asked Senator Armenta and Elections Officer Lopez to 

forward the resolutions via email this week.   

 

 Elections Officer Lopez stated that the Strategic Plan passed and will 

also be forwarded via email. 

 

 Senators having questions regarding the resolutions may contact 

President Tylenda, Senators Armenta or Elections Officer Lopez. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Senators Senator Garcia reminded Senators that they must lead by example.  She 

emphasized the importance of keeping the campus clean including the 

Student Affairs/ASG Conference Room and recycling.  She encouraged 

everyone to remind their friends to recycle and keep the campus clean.  

 

President President Tylenda thanked all the Senators who attended the Prop 30 

Rally last Friday in El Centro.  She especially thanked former ASG 

Senator, Mayra Beltran for making the posters. 

 

ADJOURNMENT   The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m. 

 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for *Wednesday, November 14, 

2012 at 1:30 p.m. in the Administration Board Room.   

*Note:  Monday, November 12
th

 is a Holiday! 

 

 

          

PRESIDENT                                         DATE  A.S. ADVISOR   DATE 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by:        Date    


